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INCREASE IN NUMBER, LENGTH AND SPEED OF TRAINS ON
THE LOUISVILLE & INDIANA RAILROAD BETWEEN LOUISVILLE,
KENTUCKY, AND SEYMOUR, INDIANA

On or soon after September 1, 2016, at 12:01 a.m., there will be increases in train traffic on the Louisville and
Indiana Railroad (LIRC) between Louisville, Ky., and Seymour, Ind.

CSX Transportation (CSXT) and LIRC train speeds will increase incrementally over a period of several weeks from
the current speed limit of 25 mph to a maximum of 49 mph at many locations. Track and signal improvements
have been made to allow for the safe increase in train speeds in accordance with federal regulations.

The number and average length of CSXT trains will also increase. CSXT currently operates three to four trains

per day on the LIRC rail line. This number will initially increase to an estimated 10 CSXT trains per day between
Louisville, Ky., and Seymour, Ind., and may increase in the future. Train length may be up to 14,000 feet long. The
number and length of CSXT trains will vary and continue to adjust depending on rail freight volumes.

Motorists and pedestrians are reminded to always obey railroad crossing signals and warnings and to use caution
when approaching all highway-rail grade crossings. A train can come at any time, so “stop, look and listen” before
proceeding through an open crossing.

Operation Lifesaver, a nationwide public education program to promote awareness of safe behavior at highway-rail
crossings, is available for safety presentations to community groups, school children, bus and truck drivers and
others who live or travel near train tracks. To schedule a presentation, contact your local Operation Lifesaver state
coordinator: in Indiana at www.inol.org and in Kentucky at www.kyol.org.

These operational changes on LIRC are part of an agreement between LIRC and CSXT which was approved in
April 2015 by the federal Surface Transportation Board. Through that agreement, CSXT is funding approximately
$100 million in infrastructure improvements to support increased train traffic from both railroads over the LIRC line.

These changes will provide enhanced rail access for the Port of Indiana-Jeffersonville, increase capacity and
efficiency along this corridor and improve connectivity for manufacturers, farmers, marine ports and other
contributors to the area’s economic growth.

Since last summer when the agreement was approved, representatives from the railroads have held
meetings with community leaders to provide project status updates and to address concerns related to
public safety, anticipated increases in freight volume and construction plans. CSXT and LIRC will continue to
share information with community leaders and residents as the project progresses, in addition to completing
construction projects and making operational improvements that are designed to reduce the impacts on the
local environment and communities.

For more information about the project or with questions, please call 812-258-9523 or 1-877-TELL CSX
(835-5279). More information about LIRC is available at www.anacostia.com/railroads/lirc and more information
about CSXT is available at www.csx.com.




